Minutes of the meeting of Essendine Parish Council held at Essendine Village Hall on Monday 14th. April 2014 at 6.00pm
Those present: Councillors Kevin Ayton (KA), in the chair, Bob Trickey (BobT), Chris Rowland (CR) and Clerk: Derek Patience.  There were no members of the public in attendance
	Item
	Minute
	Action


	1. Open Forum
2. Apologies
3. Declaration of Interests

4. Minutes of previous meeting
5. Matters Arising 

6. Correspondence
7. Finance
8. National Grid Substation

9. Broadband 
10. Road Safety
11. Any Other Business
12. Date of next meetings

	None
Councillors Bob Bainbridge & Ian Collis, County Councillor Chris Parsons, 

None
Minutes of the meeting on 10th.February 2014 were accepted as a true record, on the proposal of KA, seconded BobT, all in favour.
1. Bicycle Racks: BobT had been unable to attend the Village Hall meeting and therefore the siting of the rack had not been discussed. He will speak to committee members and report back asap
2. Dog Bins: Clerk had ascertained that bins can be obtained for approx. £80 each, and Ryhall PC have a contact for emptying at £2.50 per bin per week. KA proposed, BobT seconded: purchase 3 bins, to be sited 1 on the Green, 2. Adjacent to salt bin Manor Farm Lane 3. Adjacent to railway bridge on Pickworth Road.
3. Car Parking: Neil Tomlinson of RCC Highways had responded to clerk’s letter requesting parking restrictions at junction of Plover Road/Dunlin Road saying that he would not support them. His reply is appended to these minutes, below.
      15-Feb-14

Plough Env Services

Invoice £35 - Feb

15-Feb-14

RCC

Planning - New electricity sub-station

15-Feb-14

RCC

Planning - 9b Plover Road

20-Feb-14

RCC

Planning - Church Farm

28-Feb-14

RCC

Planning 19 Dunlin Road

05-Mar-14

RCC

Housing Allocation Policy & Tenancy Strategy 

15-Mar-14

Leics Playing Fields

Subscription invitation

15-Mar-14

RCC

Financial Crisis Provision

25-Mar-14

LRALC

Membership invitation

01-Apr-14

RCC

FPP - Church Farm

01-Apr-14

St. Mary's PCC

Donation request

01-Apr-14

RCC

FPP - 9b Plover Road

01-Apr-14

Came & Co

Parish Matters

01-Apr-14

National Grid 

New electricity substation 

Current position: The financial update, circulated prior to the meeting, represented the final account for the financial year, and showed an end-of-year balance of £8,236.80.  The Precept for 2014/15 of £5900 has now been received, so that there is now some £14,126 held in the bank.
Formal planning permission has now been granted for this project, and a public meeting was held in Ryhall Village Hall on 8th. April giving details of the timetable for the construction.

BobT reported:-
ln October 2013, central government announced that it would make a further £250m available in 2015/16 to reach some of the slower/harder to reach areas of the country not covered by the BDUK programme which is being managed by Digital Rutland.

Again the funding will be administered by BDUK who will set the rules and criteria for the execution of the programme. The objective is to go beyond the current target of 91%of designated areas to reach a new target of 95%.

Rutland county council have been informed of their share of this new fund and will utilise the existing organisation of Digital Rutland to plan and execute the program which is entitled; “Superfast Extension Programme" (SEP)

On April 3rd Essendine Parish council were brought up to date with these changes and how Digital Rutland will proceed. The same approach is being taken elsewhere in the county, and specifically in Hambleton, Lyddington, Stoke Dry and Thorpe by Water. Other areas such as outlying farms will also be evaluated.
ln the first instance Digital Rutland wish to collect data about individual premises broadband speed. To achieve this they have set up their own broadband speed checking web page and request all broadband users to utilise it, as in doing so the data will be recorded and form part of the decision on new areas for broadband funding.

Leaflets will be circulated to inform us of the site address, and by the time you read this they should already have been distributed/made available.

There are of course other criteria to be evaluated and a well-defined process to follow before any of this state aid funding can be spent. No timeline was committed but it would seem that sometime late 2014 or early in 2015 a decision would be made.

As further information becomes available it will be published in the parish council Meeting Minutes and a summary put into village news.
Rutland Telecom continue to upgrade their infrastructure, and BobT will continue to monitor their progress.

Interactive Speed Signs:  IC is progressing the Awards4All application for grant funding, and National Grid have indicated their willingness to consider an application for a grant, provided that their criteria for such are met. The Chairman and Clerk will look at ways of formulating an appropriate application for this, as well as an approach to the Village Trust.
There had been several road accidents in the village recently, and a resident, Alastair Gunn, had been in touch with both the Police and RCC in this respect, copying in the Parish Council to his correspondence.  He is organising a petition within the village asking for action on speeding within the village.
None

Mon.19th. May 2014 – Annual Parish Meeting

All meetings will commence at 6.00pm
There being no further business, the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 18.45

	BobT
Clerk
KA

Clerk




Email from RCC Highways Department re parking at the junction of Plover Road and Dunlin Road – 20 Feb 2014
 Please see my previous email with regards to the likely provision of double yellow lines at this location.  I would certainly not support restrictions at this location.
 Perhaps one might suggest that the drivers exiting Dunlin Road do so with due care and attention, and not just blindly pull around the corner without stopping.  Visibility to the left is excellent, when exiting Dunlin Road, so there is no reason not to observe an oncoming vehicle. 
Kind regards 
Neil Tomlinson
Contracts & Maintenance Engineer
Rutland County Council
Catmose
Oakham
Rutland
LE15 6HP
telephone: 01572 758 342
mobile: 07812 014266
email: ntomlinson@rutland.gov.uk
web: www.rutland.gov.uk
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